Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Information is being made under the Freedom of Information Act (FOI) 2000 and I and would be pleased to have a response to the following questions: -

During the last five years has Achieving Best Evidence (ABE) Training been delivered to social workers and police officers?
Training has been delivered to social workers that work for Leicester city council but we do not provide training to police officers. 

If training has been delivered, is it done jointly with police and social workers together?
Training has been delivered but is not done jointly. There was liaison between the police and workforce development to share elements of their training courses.

If there has been training has the target group been those staff working in children and families, or vulnerable adults or a combination of both?
Children and families only.


If there has been training but it is not delivered together what is the rationale?
The NSPCC training for social care is delivered by trainers who have a police and social care / health / teaching background- which supports a multi-agency perspective and dynamic in the training. 
If there has been training what was the length of the course?
5 days.


If there has been a course how do you assess competence at the conclusion of the course?
Delegates have to role play with a child actor, this is filmed and the worker is assessed and critiqued by the child actor and the trainers. Delegates complete a training log and attend a recall day 6 months after completing the course. Managers are asked to offer support to staff within their service areas.
If there has been training what has been the cost of the course?
£8,366


If so has this been delivered in house or by an external provider?
External.


If external do you have a preferred provider, commissioned or spot-purchase?
Commissioned jointly with Leicestershire County Council. 


What is the role of the LSCB in monitoring training and the impact on practice?
The LSCB co-ordinates a themed interagency programme to which the police and social care have equal access. This programme provides a range of themed learning opportunities to a multi-disciplinary delegate group.

This programme has a robust 4 stage evaluation process with quarterly reporting and analysis of the programme. 

This data influences training needs for the partnership and is considered by the LSCB to support their core work and activity. 


Could you please provide the contact details for commissioning/details for the person responsible for the delivery of training?

Junior staff names are exempt from release under Section 40(2) of The Act as they are personal data. The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair and lawful processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes and this therefore acts as a refusal notice under s.17 of The Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
